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Report to: Manchester Health and Wellbeing Board – 1 November 2023 
 
Subject: Manchester Partnership Board Update  
 
Report of:  Deputy Place Based Lead 
 
 
Summary 
 
This paper provides a brief update on the meeting of Manchester Partnership Board 
held 3 October 2023. 
 
Recommendations 
 
The Board is asked to note the discussions at the Manchester Partnership Board 
meeting held 3 October 2023. 
 
Our Manchester Outcomes Framework 
 
Manchester Strategy outcomes Summary of how this report aligns to the 

OMS/Contribution to the Strategy  
A thriving and sustainable city: 
supporting a diverse and 
distinctive economy that creates 
jobs and opportunities 

Health and social care are an important part of the 
city’s economy including creating significant 
economic value, jobs, health innovation and 
through its impact on regeneration. 

A highly skilled city: world class 
and home grown talent sustaining 
the city’s economic success 

Health and social care support significant jobs and 
skills development in Manchester. 

A progressive and equitable city: 
making a positive contribution by 
unlocking the potential of our 
communities 

Progressive and equitable is central to the Our 
Healthier Manchester Locality Plan including all 
aspects of tackling health inequalities and the 
Making Manchester Fairer work in the city. 

A liveable and low carbon city: a 
destination of choice to live, visit, 
work 

There are many links between health, communities 
and housing in the city as per the Our Healthier 
Manchester Locality Plan.  Health partners have an 
important role in reducing Manchester’s carbon 
emissions through the Manchester Climate Change 
Partnership. 

A connected city: world class 
infrastructure and connectivity to 
drive growth 

Transport infrastructure and digital connectivity are 
critical to providing effective health and care for 
Manchester residents. 

 
 
Contact Officers: 



Name:  Tom Hinchcliffe 
Position: Deputy Place-based Lead 
E-mail:  tom.hinchcliffe@nhs.net 
 
 
Background documents (available for public inspection): 
 
The following documents disclose important facts on which the report is based and 
have been relied upon in preparing the report. Copies of the background documents 
are available up to 4 years after the date of the meeting. If you would like a copy 
please contact one of the contact officers above. 
 
 



  
1. Background 

 
The Manchester Partnership Board (MPB) was formally constituted as a 
formal hybrid committee of the NHS Greater Manchester Integrated Care 
Board in February 2023.  It is responsible for leading on the planning and 
delivery of health and care integration in Manchester. MPB meets monthly, 
alternating between public and private meetings. 
 

2. MPB meeting held 3 October 2023 
 
The meeting held 3 October 2023 was held in private. 
 
The following agenda items were discussed: - 
 
i. ICB Update 

 
Tom Hinchcliffe, Deputy Place-based Lead, provided an update on NHS 
Greater Manchester’s (NHS GM) financial position, noting that it was now 
in NHSE Segment 3. The move to the new NHS GM operating model was 
noted, along with the work on the Strategic Financial Framework, which 
was taking a Population Health approach to strategic planning. 
 

ii. Mental Health Strategy and Commissioning 
 
Sandy Bering, GM Strategic Lead Clinical Commissioner – Mental Health 
& Disabilities, delivered a presentation on Mental Health Commissioning 
and MPB sought further clarity on the role of the Locality in mental health 
commissioning and the influence MPB would have over mental health 
funding. It was recognised that, whilst there was a shared ambition to 
deliver the Mental Health Strategy, further work would be required to 
clarify roles and responsibilities across the various partners in the 
GM/Manchester system. 
 

iii. Health Infrastructure and Development 
 
Vish Mehra, Chair of GP Board, delivered a presentation regarding the 
future planning for health infrastructure and the need to ensure that it is 
fully linked into the future development of the City. It was proposed that 
this work should be taken forward by a refreshed Strategic Estates Group, 
developing a pipeline of short, medium and long-term opportunities. 
 

iv. Place Budget and Urgent & Emergency Care (UEC) Capacity Funding 
 
Tom Hinchcliffe, DPBL, provided an update on locality finances, including 
the following three elements: - 
 

a. Overview of financial position across system partners, for noting; 
b. Delegated locality and running costs budgets, for agreement; 



c. Approach to allocating additional winter funding, in particular UEC 
capacity funding, for agreement.  
 

ii. Papers for noting 
 
The following items were received by MPB for noting: - 
 
a. Operating model and governance update, including a proposed six 

monthly assurance update to GM for approval; 
b. MPB Board Development Session Action Note; 
c. System Quality Group report;  
d. Clinical and Professional Advisory Group report; 
e. LCO Accountability Board report. 

 
3. Recommendation 

 
HWB is asked to note the discussions at the Manchester Partnership Board 
meeting held 3 October 2023. 
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